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issued by the port director to his em-
ployee if he can show to the satisfac-
tion of the port director that a hard-
ship to his business would result pend-
ing issuance of an identification card. 

(b) Validity and renewal. The tem-
porary identification card shall be 
valid for a period of 60 days. The port 
director may renew the temporary 
identification card for additional 30- 
day periods if he feels that the cir-
cumstances under which the temporary 
identification card was originally 
issued continue to exist. The tem-
porary identification card shall be re-
turned by the holder or licensee to the 
port director when the identification 
card is issued or the privileges granted 
thereby are withdrawn. 

(c) Withdrawal of temporary card. The 
temporary identification card may be 
withdrawn at any time if in the judg-
ment of the port director continuation 
of the privileges granted thereby would 
endanger the revenue or if the holder of 
the temporary identification card re-
fuses or neglects to obey any proper 
order of a Customs officer or any Cus-
toms order, rule, or regulation. 

(d) Bond. The licensed cartman or 
lighterman shall as a condition prece-
dent to the issuance of a temporary 
identification card to his employee be 
required to post a bond in a penal sum, 
the amount to be determined by the 
port director, to guarantee return of 
the temporary identification card by 
the holder upon its withdrawal or upon 
issuance of a permanent identification 
card and to cover any loss or damage 
caused to the United States by the 
holder of the temporary identification 
card. The bond shall be on Customs 
Form 301 and contain the bond condi-
tions set forth in § 113.63 of this chapter 
and be in such amount as determined 
by the port director. 

[T.D. 73–140, 38 FR 13551, May 23, 1973, as 
amended by T.D. 84–213, 49 FR 41171, Oct. 19, 
1984] 
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AUTHORITY: 19 U.S.C. 66, 1623, 1624. 
Subpart E also issued under 19 U.S.C. 1484, 

1551, 1565. 
Section 113.74 also issued under 19 U.S.C. 

1337. 
Section 113.75 and appendix C also issued 

under 19 U.S.C. 1484b. 

SOURCE: T.D. 84–213, 49 FR 41171, Oct. 19, 
1984, unless otherwise noted. 

§ 113.0 Scope. 
This part sets forth the general re-

quirements applicable to bonds. It con-
tains the general authority and powers 
of the Commissioner of Customs in re-
quiring bonds, bond approval and exe-
cution, bond conditions, general and 
special bond requirements, the require-
ments which must be met to be either 

a principal or a surety, the require-
ments concerning the production of 
documents, the authority and manner 
of assessing liquidated damages and re-
quirements for cancelling the bond or 
charges against a bond. 

Subpart A—General Provisions 

§ 113.1 Authority to require security or 
execution of bond. 

Where a bond or other security is not 
specifically required by law, the Com-
missioner of Customs, pursuant to 
Treasury Department Order No. 165 Re-
vised, as amended (T.D. 53654, 19 FR 
7241, November 6, 1954), may by regula-
tion or specific instruction require, or 
authorize the port director to require, 
such bonds or other security considered 
necessary for the protection of the rev-
enue or to assure compliance with any 
pertinent law, regulation, or instruc-
tion. 

§ 113.2 Powers of Commissioner of 
Customs relating to bonds. 

Whenever a bond is required or au-
thorized by law, regulation, or instruc-
tion, the Commissioner of Customs 
may: 

(a) Prescribe the conditions and form 
of the bond and fix the amount of pen-
alty, whether for the payment of liq-
uidated damages, or of a penal sum, ex-
cept as otherwise specifically provided 
by law. 

(b) Provide for the approval of the 
sureties on the bond, without regard to 
any general provision of law. 

(c) Authorize the execution of a term 
bond, the conditions of which shall ex-
tend to and cover similar cases of im-
portations over a period of time, not to 
exceed one year or such longer period 
he may fix, when in his opinion special 
circumstances warrant a longer period. 

(d) Authorize the taking of a consoli-
dated bond (single entry or term) in 
lieu of separate bonds to assure compli-
ance with two or more provisions of 
law, regulation, or instruction. Such a 
consolidated bond shall have the same 
force and effect as the separate bonds 
in lieu of which it was taken. The Com-
missioner of Customs may fix the pen-
alty for violation of a consolidated 
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